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April 2017  

328 Grand Ave. Yazoo City, MS 39194 
RETURN ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED to PO Box 780 Yazoo City MS 39194 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Thursday  
8:00 am -  5:00 pm 

 
FRIDAYðCLOSED 

PHONE: 
662-746-2471 

 
Website: 

www.fbcyazoo.org 
 

EMAIL: 
clint@fbcyazoo.org 

 
john@fbcyazoo.org 

 
Aaron@fbcyazoo.org 

 
taz@fbcyazoo.org 

 
blanche@fbcyazoo.org 

 
buffey@fbcyazoo.org 

Regular Weekly Sunday Services 
9:45 amðSunday School 

11:00 amðWorship Service  &  
4:00 pm FAITH Teams,  5:00 pmðAwana  & Small Groups 

 

Wednesday Services 
5:30 pmðFamily Supper 

6:00 pmðPrayer Meeting, Childrenôs Living 
In Side Out & Awake for Students, Ladies Bible Study  

6:45 pmðChoir Practice  

$ÅÌÉÖÅÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÓÔ ÏǣÃÅ ΡΥȾΤΪȾΣΩ  ȟ 0/34-!34%2 ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏ ÎÏÔ ÈÏÌÄȢ 

Business Meeting & 
Lunch by the Chile Team-noon 

Leadership Team Meeting - 3:30 pm 

Family Dinner 
by Staff 

Finance Team 
Meeting - 5 pm 

Bridal Shower - Carol Ricotta  2 pm 

Diaper Shower - Kristy Rice  2 pm 

Crest Hill Missions  
Meeting - 4 pm 

Deacon of the week: 2-Bobby Barton, 9-Joey Greco 
16-Phil Dixon, 23-John Donaldson, 30-George Jennings 

Family Dinner by 
the Choir 

Family Dinner by 
A ïTeam 

Family Dinner 
by Atkinson 
Class 

No Evening  Services or Awana Club 

Good Friday 



With spring in full swing, the choir is busy preparing for 

two special services.  The first is Palm Sunday, April 9, 

when we will present music commemorating Jesus'  

triumphant entry into Jerusalem and the events of his last 

week on earth.  Along with an observance of the Lord's 

Supper, it will be a special time of worship.  Then on  

Sunday, April 16, we will celebrate the Victory of our  

Resurrected Lord with exciting Easter music and a  

message from our pastor.    - Ken Hall 

 
A sweet little boy is on the way  

 
Please join us for a 

 
Diaper Shower 
honoring 

Kristy Rice 
Sunday, April 30, 2:00 pm 
At the home of Ann King 

Please Join Us For A 
Bridal Shower 
Honoring 

Cˉrʺʕ Riʉᴆtʆ 
Bride elect of Aaron Woodard 

Sunday, April 9 
At 2:00 pm  

in the fellowship hall 
 

Registered at Belk, Yazoo Drug Company, 
Downtown Market place and  
Good Hope General Merchandise 

*$19,183.41 required weekly to meet budget. 

March  5 

 
Bible Study  
Attendance   
280 

 
Worship 
Service  
Attendance 
n/a 

 
Budget  
Offering 

$30,719.73 

March 12 
 

Bible Study  
Attendance   
225 

 
Worship 
Service  
Attendance 
229 

 
Budget  
Offering 

$12,461.80 

March 19 
 

Bible Study  
Attendance   
225 

 
Worship 
Service  
Attendance 
259 

 
Budget  
Offering 

$16,926.40 

March 26 
 

Bible Study  
Attendance   
287 

 
Worship 
Service  
Attendance 
310 

 
Budget  
Offering 

$14,551.50 

Gifts were received  for the following designated funds: 
To the Easter Flower Fund in memory of Rebecca Hammons  
To the Music Fund in memory of Carol Sudduth, Rebecca Hammons, Roy Shackelford 
To the Music Fund in honor Evelyn Shackelford 
To the Capital Improvement Fund in memory of Mary Jones 
To the Capital Improvement Fund in honor of the Nick King Sunday School Class 
To the Air Condition Fund  in memory of Roy Lee Shackelford & Billy McConnell 
To the Church Van Fund in memory of Carol Sudduth 
To the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering in memory of Mary Kight, Roy Lee Shackelford, Carol Sudduth  
  & Rebecca Hammons 
To the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering in honor of Lecil & Jo Lee 
 

Financial Report through February 2017 
Total Budget Offering $68,168.04 less Expenses $70,401.61 = -$2,233.57 

Total Approved Budgeted through February = $161,750.80 
Actual Expenses $145,778.04 = $15,972.80 spending under budget  

Who can you  

invite to church for Easter?  

They are willing to come!  

Chile 150 Envelope Challenge 
This Sunday, 150 envelopes will be placed in the  

Sanctuary Foyer each with an amount listed on the outside. 
Starting at $1.00 going up to $150.00.  Church members will 

be asked to pick up the envelope or a combination of  
envelopes to equal the amount they would like to give to help 
with the Chile Mission Trip Expenses. For example if you want 
to give $6.00 but the $6.00 envelope is taken you pick up the 
$1.00 and the $5.00 envelopes or the $2.00 and the $4.00 

envelopes. If you would like to give more than the amount of 
the envelope you picked up you may make your payment for 

the additional amount in the same envelope.  
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After not having much of a winter, spring is officially here. The grass is greening, flowers are blooming, tree are bursting forth 
from their dormancy, and pollen is everywhere! All the green should remind us of the new life that Christ brings, how He 
wakes us from the life of sin and begins to produce righteousness within us. As we enter into the Easter season, we are  
reminded of the victory that we have through the Cross and Resurrection. I encourage you to think about who you could invite 
with you to attend church Easter, or one of the preceding Sundays in our ñVictory in Jesusò series. Research has shown that 
people are more likely to attend church on Easter than any other time of the year, including Christmas. Will you take  
advantage of this opportunity? 
  
The biggest news in our community this past month has been the opening of Wal-Mart, something that most thought would 
never happen. When Wal-Mart comes to town, many small, locally-owned businesses suffer. A couple of our deacon teams 
met right after the opening of Wal-Mart and this issue was a topic of conversation. They talked about how convenient stores 
affected ñmom and popò stores, then how supermarkets changed the landscape again, which led to the conclusion that the 
small businesses that find their ñnicheò are the ones that survive. 
  
As I listened to this conversation, I began to think about how it applies to the church. Many of the small businesses fight 
against the arrival of a super store, without planning for the future when the new store does arrive. They often think they will 
survive if they do not change, then they find themselves forced to close their business. The super store is often blamed, but in 
reality, the small business refused to adjust to the new market. 
  
We live in a world that is constantly changing. Our communities are not what they once were. But our churches often do not 
change, which is why dozens of churches close their doors each month across North America. We often blame the sinfulness 
of the world, but in reality, our churches refuse to change to minister to our communities. 
  
It is easy to talk about the shortcomings of other churches, but we must understand that our church is just as guilty. As Yazoo 
changed, we refused to adjust, and the impact on our community slowly diminished. I am reminded of this regularly when peo-
ple who have lived here for years do not know where our church is located. If we are doing what we are called to do, they may 
not attend but they will know that we are here – and that they are welcome to attend. Many in our community do not even 
know that they can attend if they so desire. See, the church feared that the community was changing but did not do anything 
to adjust its ministries to impact the community. While we have made great strides through ñI Love Yazooò and other commu-
nity efforts, we still have a long way to go. We have to find our niche. 
  
A niche is defined as ña specialized corner of the market,ò and our niche is lost people, who once they are saved become part 
of the body of Christ and begin the life-long journey of growing into His likeness. 
  
Have you noticed that God does not settle for the status quo? There is no place in the Bible where He says, "There, that's 
good enough. You can take a break now." Even nature, which He created, is constantly shifting, changing and moving in or-
der to keep the balance He intended. God is always pushing us forward. He calls us closer in our walk with Him. He sends us 
out to tell people about Him. This is His nature. 

As a reminder, our key word for the year is ñMORE.ò If we are going to be faithful to the Lordôs leadership, we must pray more, 
attend more, give more, serve more, share more, grow more, go more – all so that there are more people in Heaven and less 
people in Hell. 

I also ask that you pray for our Leadership Team as we have started work on our ñVision 2020.ò  I hope to be able to give an 
update at our business meeting this month, but know that we are working on how we can do more as a church to increase our 
Kingdom impact. 

We must guard against a tendency of our human nature to be satisfied with things the way they are. No church should ever 
say, "That's it, we have reached enough people." And until God calls us home, no believer should ever say it either. Friends, I 
am not satisfied. We have much MORE to do! 
  
Lastly, I want to thank you all for the recognition and gift in honor of my third anniversary as your pastor. It is hard to believe it 
has been three years, but you all are a blessing to my family and me. I often hear about how my children have grown since we 
arrived, but I also see ways that we have grown as a church and many of you have grown spiritually. I am honored to be your 
pastor. 
  
I Love This Church! 
Bro Clint 



 
Our AWANA program continues to grow. As we increase in enrollment, we are all 
the more thankful to our dedicated workers and would love to encourage youéif you 
have been thinking about involvement but have yet to do so, please join us. The list 
would be short of the things that could bless or bring more fulfillment to your life. 

AWANA Activities for April 
2 ï Backpack Night ï Bring a backpack with 10 items for a  Scavenger Hunt 
9 ï AWANA Eggstravaganza ï Play games with Eggs 
16 ï NO AWANA ï EASTER 
23 ï Double Points Night 
30 ï Crazy Hat Night 

¢ƘŜ р҈ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ /ƻƴǝƴǳŜǎΗ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ 
ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ р҈ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǝǘƘŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ 

ŜƳŜǊƎƛƴƎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎΚ  

PROJECT 226  
Cghkcqdm©r  Mhmhrsqx 

 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ  

aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ !ǇǊƛƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻƴǝƴǳŀǝƻƴ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ŀŘƻǇǝƻƴ ƻŦ   

²ŜōǎǘŜǊ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅΦ .ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ но Σ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  
ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ   

ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Wǳƭȅ олΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ 
ƛǘŜƳ ƻǊ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ Ǝƻŀƭ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ 
ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ōŀƎǎ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ !ǳƎǳǎǘ  сΣ   
L [ƻǾŜ ¸ŀȊƻƻ 5ŀȅ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ²ŜōǎǘŜǊ tŀǊƪΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎπ
ǝƻƴ ōƛƴǎ ƛƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 
ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƛƳπ
ƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƛǘȅΦ ¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻǾŜƴ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ  
ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ DƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΗ  
! ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ƻŦ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ  

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴΦ 
 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǳǇǇƭȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƛǘŜƳǎ  ŦƻǊ !ǇǊƛƭ 
!ǇǊƛƭ но ς  W¦a.h ²ŀǎƘŀōƭŜ aŀǊƪŜǊǎ 
!ǇǊƛƭ ол ς  ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƻǧƭŜǎ ƻŦ IŀƴŘ {ŀƴƛǝȊŜǊ 

7ô Ćøûû  
òþýăøýĄô ăþ  
òþûûôòă ă÷ô  

!ýýøô !āüĂăāþýö %ðĂăôā /ɬôāøýö ă÷āþĄö÷ ă÷ô 
ôýó þõ !ÿāøû˅ /Ąā ò÷Ąāò÷ öþðû øĂ кюэʿэээʿ ðýó ð 
ăþăðû þõ кёʿѓѕѕ ÷ðĂ ñôôý öøąôý˅ 4÷øĂ þɬôāøýö  
õðòøûøăøôĂ ò÷Ąāò÷ ÿûðýăøýöʿ óøĂðĂăôā āôûøôõʿ  
òþûûôöøðăô üøýøĂăāĈʿ ðýó üĄò÷ üþāô  

ă÷āþĄö÷þĄă .þāă÷ !üôāøòðʿ Ć÷ôāô ѐ þĄă þõ ё 
ÿôþÿûô óþ ýþă ÷ðąô ð āôûðăøþýĂ÷øÿ Ćøă÷ *ôĂĄĂ˅  

Our missions work in Crest Hill,  
Illinois, continues with the ultimate 
goal of a church being planted in this 
community that has very little  

evangelical witness. We are exploring 
various ways to continue this ministry 
and want to share those with anyone 
interested in a trip to this area in late 
May and early August. We will meet 
on Sunday, April 9, at 4:00 pm in the 
Fellowship Hall for those interested in 

being part of this work.  

FAITH Evangelism continues on  
Sunday afternoons at 4:00 pm. Please let Bro. 

Clint know of anyone who needs a visit from one 
of our teams, or you can use the bulletin flap 

each Sunday to submit names.  
hǳǊ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƛǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ ноΣ ŀǘ ƴƻƻƴΦ 

[ǳƴŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ /ƘƛƭŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ¢ŜŀƳ  
ǿƛǘƘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ  

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘǊƛǇǎΦ  

¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ L [ƻǾŜ ̧ŀȊƻƻ 5ŀȅ  
ƛǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ нмΦ aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎƛƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ  

ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ 

Leadership Team  
will meet this 
Sunday , April 2  
at 3:30 pm 
Finance Team  
on Wednesday,  
April 19 at 5:00 pm 


